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Frigo, Victoria (COE)

From: Frigo, Victoria (COE)

Sent: Wednesday, July 31, 2013 12:19 PM

To: Moore, Shania (COC)

Cc: Bofill, Carmen (Elections); jacob.butz@usmc.mil; Cave, Linda (COC); Centorino, Joseph

(COE); Diaz-Greco, Gilma M. (COE)

Subject: Nonvoting board members (INQ 13-188)

Hello Shania,

Nonvoting members of the Military Affairs Board are not required to file financial disclosure forms as long
as they do not perform any final, decision-making functions similar to voting members.

Additionally, this opinion assumes that nonvoting members of the Military Affairs Board have not been
authorized, under any circumstances, to sign proposals, execute agreements, or approve any other
pledges on behalf of the board. See County Code at Sec. 2-11.1 (i) as interpreted by RQO 13-06, RQO 10-
25, and RQO 05-66.

If you have additional questions, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,

VICTORIA FRIGO, SENIOR STAFF ATTORNEY
Direct Phone: 305 350-0601
Main Number: 305 579-2594
Fax: 305 579-0273

19 West Flagler St., Suite 820
Miami, FL 33130

Miami-Dade County is a public entity subject to Chapter 119 of the Florida Statutes concerning public records. E-mail
messages are covered under such laws and thus subject to disclosure.

From: Moore, Shania (COC)
Sent: Monday, July 29, 2013 3:06 PM
To: Frigo, Victoria (COE)
Cc: Bofill, Carmen (Elections); jacob.butz@usmc.mil; Cave, Linda (COC)
Subject: legal opinion re: filing of non-voting members

Hi Victoria hope all is well.

We were contacted by the US Marine Corp regarding the filing of financial disclosure. They would like an opinion as to
whether or not non-voting members serving on the Military Affairs board should be subjected to filing. A particular
member in question is active reserve as well.

Please provide us your professional opinion on the matter. Many thanks!

Shania L. Moore
Lead Worker, Office Operations
Clerk of the Board Division
111 NW 1st Street Suite 17-202
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Miami, Fl. 33128
305-375-1652/305-375-2484
shaniam@miamidade.gov


